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To: Ivan Parfenoff <ivanparfenoff@povertylaw.org>
Cc: Michelle Mbekeani-Wiley <mbekeaniwiley@povertylaw.org>

Dear Mr. Parfenoff /Ms. Mbekeani-Wiley, 
 
Thank you for writing to Pleasantdale School District 107 with your request for information, dated April 5, 2018, pursuant
to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. Your specific requests, and the District's response to each
request, are as follows: 
 
A. How many School Resource Officers are employed in your school district? 
Pleasantdale School District 107 has not employed any School Resource Officer. 
  
B: Please provide the Memorandum of Understanding or any agreement that you have with the police department that
provides you with a School Resource Officer." 
Not applicable since Pleasantdale School District has not employed any School Resource Officer. 
 
Sincerely, 
Catherine Chang, Ed.D 
Freedom of Information Officer 
Pleasantdale School District 107 
708-784-2172 
 
cc: Board of Education 
      Dr. Dave Palzet, Superintendent
 
Our Mission: To create a community of inspired learners. 
 
On Thu, Apr 5, 2018 at 12:20 PM, Ivan Parfenoff <ivanparfenoff@povertylaw.org> wrote: 

To Whom It May Concern:
 
Please find the attached FOIA Request from Michelle Mbekeani-Wiley, Staff Attorney at the Sargent Shriver Center on
Poverty Law.
 
Best,
Ivan Parfenoff
 
 

 
67 E. Madison, Suite 2000
Chicago, IL 60603
www.povertylaw.org
 
Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail transmission and any documents, files, or previous e-mail messages attached to it, are confidential and are protected by
the attorney-client privilege and/or work product doctrine. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, disclosure, copying, dissemination, distribution or use of any of the information contained in, or attached
to this e-mail transmission is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify me by returning this e-mail
to me at the above address or by telephone at my phone number included above and then delete the message and its attachments from your computer.
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RE: Illinois Freedom of Information Act Request 

To Whom It May Concern:
This is a request for public records pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 
5 ILCS 140/1 to 140/11. We seek the following: 

A. How many School Resource Officers are employed in your school district?
B. Please provide the Memorandum of Understanding or any agreement that you have with 

the police department that provides you with a School Resource Officer.

We are asking for a waiver of the fees incurred for the information we seek. The Illinois 
Freedom of Information Act permits you to waive or reduce fees if you determine that doing so 
would serve the public interest. 5 ILCS 140/6(c). A “waiver or reduction of the fee is in the 
public interest if the principal purpose of the request is to disseminate information regarding the 
health, safety, and welfare or the legal rights of the general public and is not for the principal 
purpose of personal or commercial benefit.” Id. 

The following FOIA requests are being made to determine the number of School Resource 
Officers employed in the state of Illinois, and the Memoranda of Understanding governing those 
relationships, in order to aid in the Shriver Center’s advocacy around School Resrouce Officer 
trainings. Therefore, it would be appropriate for you to waive any fees associated with 
reproducing the records we have requested. In the event that you deny our request to waive costs, 
please consult us in advance of copying to discuss what costs these requests may incur. 

Pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/3(d), we expect you to comply with or deny our written request within 5 
working days of its receipt. If you have any questions, please contact me at 312.549.9879. 

Sincerely,
Michelle Mbekeani-Wiley
Staff Attorney, Community Justice Division


